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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
record $8.8 billion for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing communities will 
ensure working families get access to a world class public education. This includes an upgrade to 
Hurlstone Agricultural High School. 

Changed traffic conditions on Roy Watts Rd  

Road users travelling along Roy Watts Rd may experience altered traffic conditions later this month s 
road works are completed to support construction of the new farm hub. 

From Monday 20 November to Monday 11 December 2023, between the hours of 9:30am to 2:00pm,       
a partial road closure will be in place while road trenching works are completed.  

These works will take place on Roy Watts Rd near the entrance to the school administration building and 
the staff carpark (see map overleaf).  

Traffic controllers and road safety barriers will be in place to ensure the safety and convenience of road 
users during the above nominated hours while trenching works are completed.  

Vehicle passage will be maintained in both directions along Roy Watts Rd, although only one side of the 
road will be open to the public.  

Road users may experience minor delays if travelling during these times. Road users travelling outside of 
these time will not be impacted – works will cease and the road will be open to the public as per normal.  

“Road trenching” is the process where thin strips of pavement and earth are removed, before being 
replaced along with a new road surface. 

These works are being completed to lay new electrical cables and connect the new farm office to an 
electrical substation. 

We’ve consulted with the school in preparation for these works and scheduled our activities to ensure 
minimal disruption to the school and local communities.  

All works will be completed in accordance with an approved management plan. 

We thank you for your support and understanding while these works are completed as part of this 
important school upgrade project.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Location of road works on Roy Watts Rd  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us 

If you have any questions about this work you can contact School Infrastructure NSW via email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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